TOWN OF EAST HAMPTON

EAST HAMPTON, CT 06424

BOARD OF FINANCE
Monday, April 18, 2016
Town Hall Meeting Room 

Approved Minutes

Present: Allison Tokarz, Alannah Coshow, Marc Lambert, Alan Hurst and Dean Markham (Mr. Markham arrived at 6:44 during discussion of agenda item 6.)

Not Present: Janine Jiantonio and Steve Ritchie
Other attendee(s): Jeffery Jylkka: Director of Finance 
1-2. Chairwoman Tokarz called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.
3. Approval of Minutes:


a) Regular Meeting 3-14-16
b) Special Meeting 3-21-16

c) Public Hearing 3-28-16

d) Special Meeting 4-4-16

Mr. Hurst made a motion to approve all minutes as presented. The motion was         seconded by Ms. Coshow Vote: 4-0. Motion Passed. 
4. Public Remarks: 





None

5. Special Presentations:

 




None
6. Correspondence: 

Mr. Hurst began a discussion around the scheduling of a Tri-board Meeting this late in the process. He stated that since the Board (of Finance) already spent many, many hours sitting through department presentations and public comments, as well as deliberations, with little or no attendance from most Council members, and have recommended a thoughtful budget, their obligations are complete. He does not feel that the Board should attend because others missed some of the information the first time. While Mr. Lambert agreed with what Mr. Hurst was saying, he did suggest that the recent state cuts (that occurred after the recommended budget was sent to the Council) could be a reason to participate in the discussion. After Mr. Jylkka shared some additional information on the 

State budget cuts and potential impacts, as well as the uncertainty at this time what the final impacts will be, the Board withdrew the idea of not attending the Tri-board meeting on 4/25/16. 

7. Status Reports [Financial]:

     Mr. Jylkka provided an overview of the 2015/16 FY Revenues and Expenditures

     (as of April 18, 2016).

a) Revenues

Mr. Jylkka began by reviewing property taxes and stating that while back taxes and interest are lagging compared to this time in previous years, people tend to come in after they receive their tax returns which could still potentially be a few weeks away. He also informed the Board of action being taken on 4 of the “top 10” delinquency parcels to foreclose. Finally, in regard to taxes, he shared that the collection rate is just under 98% which is the percentage that was budgeted for. He then shared that investment income is trending pretty much as expected and licenses permits and fees continue to run strong. While some grants have been cut and there was the transfer to Capital of $250,000 (for Glastonbury Dispatch) the unexpected variance (aside from the $250,000) is only around $36,000 (i.e.: total forecasted variance of $286,418) is likely all or most of that $36,000 will be made up. 

b) Expenditures
Mr. Jylkka shared that the well issue at Town Hall over the weekend will cost approximately $10,000 but that we also received a credit, resulting from a workers comp audit, of $10,000. With the other small savings throughout, the current forecast shows a $44,000 positive variance. 
8. Financial Transactions:






None
9. New Business:





None

10. Continued Business:

a) 2016-2017 Budget
The Citizen’s Guide was distributed to those members that had not yet received a copy. 
11. Liaison's Reports 
a) Town Council 
Chairwoman Tokarz shared that, based on discussions at the Council meeting; she would expect that the Budget approved by the Council will include additional cuts. A brief discussion was also had to clarify some member’s questions about the Thad King situation and the related financial impacts. 
The confusion around the wording of “presentation” of the Budget from the BoF to the Council in the Charter was briefly discussed. It was agreed that clarity and/or expectation setting will be sought next year. 
b) Board of Education
Mr. Lambert had nothing to report outside of Budget related items.
c) Economic Development Commission

No Report

d) Lake / Conservation
Ms. Coshow had nothing of a financial nature to report from the meeting.
e) Fire Commission

No Report

f) Brownfields/Redevelopment

No Report

g) Park & Rec. Advisory Board              

Mr. Hurst shared that Park & Rec. is in full swing with Spring activities and accepting registration for their Summer Programs. They also discussed their portions of the Town’s Plan of Conservation & Development. Finally, he shared that the large wooden playscape next to Memorial School has been deemed unsafe and may need to be dismantled.  

h) Water Development Task Force

Mr. Hurst shared that the Task Force met with Mr. Iannicelli from Woodard and Curran, at their last meeting, and discussed possible opportunities for interconnection of existing systems. Mr. Iannicelli also made the Task Force aware of DPH and DEEP grants the town may qualify for. Mr. Hurst shared that next steps will more than likely entail requesting consent from the Council to apply for grants and, if qualified, eventually seek funding to 
complete a feasibility analysis. Finally, he shared that, while 2 responses were received through the RfEI process, neither met the current needs of the town and would, therefore, not be pursued at this time.  
Public Remarks

None
Town Manager's Report
No Report
Adjournment:

The motion to adjourn made by Mr. Lambert was seconded by Mr. Markham. 

Vote: 5-0.  Motion Passed.  Meeting adjourned at 7:19 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Renee Bafumi

Recording Secretary
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